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NOTICE OF JOINT HEARING OF THE 

PLANNING COMMISSION AND HEALTH COMMISSION 

FEBRUARY 9, 2017 AT 10 A.M. 

ROOM 400, CITY HALL, 1 DR. CARLTON B. GOODLETT PLACE 

 

Please be informed that a joint Health and Planning Commission hearing has been scheduled 
for Thursday, February 9, 2017 regarding CPMC’s Annual Compliance Statement for 2015 
and the City Report on CPMC’s Compliance Statement, in accordance with Section 8.2 of 
their Development Agreement with the City and County of San Francisco (Planning 
Department Case No. 2012.0403W; Ordinance No. 138- 13). The 2015 Compliance 
Statement and the City Report are available for viewing on the Planning Department’s website 
(cpmc.sfplanning.org). 

CPMC submitted their annual Compliance Statement for 2015 to the Planning Department on 
May 19, 2016. Public comments on CPMC’s 2015 Compliance Statement were accepted from 
May 23, 2016 to 5:00 p.m. on June 24, 2016. The City Report regarding CPMC’s compliance 
with the Development Agreement for 2015 was published on August 9, 2016 and posted on 
the Planning and Health Departments’ websites.  

Following the February 9, 2017 Planning and Health Commission hearing, the Planning 
Director will determine CPMC's compliance with the Development Agreement. The Planning 
Director will forward the City Report and his compliance findings to an independent Third 
Party Monitor. The Third Party Monitor will review the findings, and send a letter to the Board 
of Supervisors within thirty (30) days, stating whether he or she concurs with the findings.  

For more information, please contact: 

Elizabeth Purl, Development Performance Coordinator 
Planning Department 
1650 Mission Street, Suite 400 
San Francisco, CA 94103 
Telephone: (415) 575-9028 
E-Mail: elizabeth.purl@sfgov.org 

Members of the public are not required to provide personal identifying information when they 
communicate with the Commission or the Department. All written or oral communications, 
including submitted personal contact information, may be made available to the public for 
inspection and copying upon request and may appear on the Department’s website or in other 
public documents. 


